## Table 16.15-- NUMBER OF DAILY NEWSPAPERS, BY PLACE OF PUBLICATION AND LANGUAGE: 1975 TO 1999

[The earliest daily newspaper in Hawaii, *The Daily Hawaiian Herald*, first appeared September 4, 1866 and was discontinued December 21, 1866. Permanent dailies were initially published in 1882. Five-year statistics from 1885 to 1975 appear in *Historical Statistics of Hawaii* (1977), table 18.5]

| Subject              | 1975 | 1980 | 1985 | 1990 | 1995 | 1999 |
|----------------------|------|------|------|------|------|------|
| Totals               | 7    | 6    | 9    | 9    | 10   | 11   |
| Language             |      |      |      |      |      |      |
| Chinese              | 2    | 1    | 1    | 1    | 1    | 1    |
| English              | 3    | 3    | 6    | 6    | 6    | 6    |
| Hawaiian             | -    | -    | -    | -    | -    | -    |
| Japanese 1/          | 2    | 2    | 1    | 1    | 1    | 1    |
| Korean               | -    | -    | 1    | 1    | 2    | 3    |
| Place of publication |      |      |      |      |      |      |
| Honolulu, Oahu       | 6    | 5    | 5    | 5    | 6    | 7    |
| Hilo, Hawaii         | 1    | 1    | 1    | 1    | 1    | 1    |
| Kailua-Kona, Hawaii  | -    | -    | 1    | 1    | 1    | 1    |
| Lihue, Kauai         | -    | -    | 1    | 1    | 1    | 1    |
| Wailuku, Maui        | -    | -    | 1    | 1    | 1    | 1    |

<sup>1/</sup> Includes English section.

Source: Aloha United Way, *Hawaii Media Guide* for 1977-1985; *Hawaii All-Media Publicity Guide* 1987, 1991, 1996 and 1997; and Helen G. Chapin, *Guide to Newspapers of Hawai'i 1834-2000* (Hawaiian Historical Society, 2000).